
May 13, 2019 

Mr. Jim Poppell, Secretary 
Florida Department of the Lottery 
250 Marriott Drive 
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 

Dear Secretary Poppell: 

CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER 

JIMMY PATRONIS 
STATE OF FWRIDA 

As authorized in ss. 17.03, 24.120(4), 215.971(3), and 287.136, Florida Statutes (F.S.), the Department of 
Financial Services has conducted an audit of the Florida Department of the Lottery's contract deliverables 
monitoring processes and selected contracts. Our audit, conducted by the Division of Accounting and 
Auditing, Bureau of Auditing, focused on the Lottery's monitoring of its advertising agreement with 
PP+K, Inc., during the period January 1, 2018 through March 31, 2019. 

Pursuant to ss. 215.971(3) and 287.136, F.S., please provide within 30 days the Department's response to 
the findings presented in the enclosed audit report. If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Kim

Holland, Bureau Chief, at (850) 413-5700 or kim.holland@mytloridacfo.com. 

We appreciate the support and courtesy extended to our audit team. Completed reports of the Bureau of 
Auditing are available at https://www.mvfloridacfo.com/Division/ AA/ AuditsReviews/default.htm. 

PW/jf 
Enclosure 

c: Mr. Andy Mompeller, Inspector General 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES 

Paul Whitfield • Director 
Division of Accounting and Auditing 

200 East Gaines Street • Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0393 • Tel. 850-413-5510 • Fax. 850-413-5553 

Email • PaulWhitfieldlaMyFloridaCFO.com 
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